
Minutes for Apr. 5, 2017 General Membership Meeting 

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Pres. Mary Cailey 

Welcome  to those present. No new members this month 

Under the Weather Wallace’s are both home and doing well. Barbara Gooch had a stroke, but is now home. 

They need help with some meals and transportation. 

Minutes from March meeting were read by Sec. Steve F. Moved, Seconded and Passed. 

Treasurers Report Tina D reported that the Club starting balance 5120.82, expenses (name tags)13.41, Az 

Corp Commission Annual Report 10.00, 35.00 rental of ramada in Pine, income (membership dues & 50/50) 

243.00, ending balance 5305.41, Show starting balance 6595.16, expenses(printing, KRIM and pre-purchased 

Burger Burn tickets for sponsors) 781.16, income (entries and sponsors) 4170.00, ending balance 9984.00. 

M/S/P  

Car Show report was given by Byron G. Only a couple of trophies remaining to be sold. Posters are ready. 

Tonto Rim SAR will be helping with security. Car show committee meeting April 15, 2:00. Will be filling goodie 

bags May 9th. More volunteers are needed for Parking and Hospitality. All other areas on track. 118 paid 

entries to date. 

Activities – Marti White reported the Movie of the Month would be on Apr 15th, “Going in Style”, with lunch at 

Chili’s.  Sandi G went over the activities.WOW luncheon will be April 13th @ 11:30 @ Culvers.  April 6th a 

cruise to Roosevelt Lake with a stop for lunch in Punkin Center.  Apr. 29th the Spring Fling @ Rumsey Park, 

11:30, lunch @ 12:15 bring desserts. May 5th, First Friday on Main Street 5:00 - park at Main St. Animal Clinic, 

May 6th meeting @ 10:30 driving up to Pine to “Familia” for lunch.  

Newsletter – Margie F. –Thanks for car stories from members for both newsletter and Rim Review for car 

show. Directory updates are included in newsletter. Need someone to write up Roosevelt trip, and someone to 

write up Spring Fling, as Margie will be gone for all of April. 

Prez Report: Mary said we are planning a mini- car show for the High School Auto students, probably in the 

week just before the car show. Club will be participating in “First Friday on Main Street” staring May 5th. Club 

trailer will be brought back to Fowler’s for storage convenience. Club will pay for a truckload of gravel to 

provide a mud-free pad for parking. The newsletter will be including ads quarterly for businesses that support 

the club, and also for members who wish to advertise services. 

Old Business from the floor – Raffle gift baskets needed. 

New Business from the floor – A service was mentioned for providing professional pictures of our cars. 

Outstanding Member(s)- Virgil Conrad and Doug Magnuson were recognized for their tireless efforts at 

finding sponsors for the car show. Thanks, Guys! 

Just for a Laugh – Larry had a funny story for us. 

50/50 Raffle was won by Deb Wallace - $51. 

M/S/P to Adjourn about 7:30 


